
  

2012 Abu Dhabi Grand Prix  

The FIA Stewards of the Meeting 

 

 
 

From The FIA Stewards of the Meeting

To All Teams, All Officials

 
 

 

Document 27

Date 03 November 2012

Time 14:13

Having received a report from the FIA F1 Technical Delegate concerning the Ferrari team having used a 
second individual exception under Art 30.19 F1 Sporting regulations, the Stewards decided to investigate 
the case. 

Having heard the Team representative , the Stewards note that the Ferrari team now have used two of 
their four exceptions under the above Regulations. As a result the Stewards decide no further action is 
necessary. 

  

  

  

  

  

Lars Osterlind Radovan Novak

Derek Warwick Khaled Bin Shaiban


